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Our supported accommodation aims to help people towards resettlement in the UK, so it is 

always a cause for celebration when a tenant feels ready to move on from Ashley Community 

Housing and into independent accommodation. Having supported tenant Girmay upon his arrival 

to the UK to improve his English and to begin to settle into a new location and culture, the ACH 

Wolverhampton are happy to see Girmay moving out and into a house with friends in Cardiff.  

  

We have some great memories supporting Girmay; he was always kind, polite and friendly to 

everyone he met. We are pleased that Girmay is leaving with good memories of us and, we feel 

that as much as Girmay got from us, we got much more from him. We were inspired by his 

ambition to be a nurse for the fact that he wanted to help people. ACH Wolverhampton will miss 

you and wishes you luck Girmay!  

  

“I came to Ashley Housing in April 2016. I came to ACH because firstly I needed housing. I knew 

that ACH accommodation was better than others. It is good. I also wanted to learn language skills. 

I am much more confident speaking English now. My favourite memory at ACH was being in the 

English classes with Amy. I was able to learn and have fun.  

  

I am now moving to Cardiff to live with some friends there. There is a company in Cardiff that I 

would like to start working with soon. Thank you for all your help.” – Girmay  
 


